Upper Thames Group Council – Church Snapshots update May 2015
Compiled by: Matt Smith
Church: St Sampson’s Cricklade  
What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? (events, changes in people, services, church repairs etc)
The APCM was held where Phil and the leadership team unpacked the Group’s vision for Cricklade and Latton. Details can be found on the website.

A combined worship (both traditional and informal) was held on Easter morning.

It was agreed at PCC that the informal worship on a Sunday afternoon was to continue after a reasonably successful trial period.
What has been a concern for your church?
Low attendances across all forms of worship over the last couple of months.
What are the recent positives/successes?
Plenty of events are being planned and the church is very active.

A few new young families have started to come regularly to informal worship. 
What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?
Visitation service on 13th May, where churchwardens for all churches across the Deanery are sworn in.

Mid-week Alpha course starting on Weds 13th May at the vicarage.

‘Hollywood Greats’ theme night at the town hall on Sat 27th June in aid of the organ fund.

St Sampson’s summer choral concert on Sat 11th July

Payer and Healing service on Sun 17th May at 6:30pm
Compiled by: 
Stuart Dagnall      Church:
Latton
What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? 
The Easter service was successfully held and well received.

The Alpha course that started on 12 January ran successfully and is now completed. 

Work to repair damaged roof tiles and guttering repair and maintenance has been ordered but not yet started. Quotes for replacement of the bell tower access ladder and oil storage tanks to comply with regulatory standards are due to be received in the next few days. Once the quotes have been received they will be submitted to the Historic Churches Trust to request grant support.
What has been a concern for your church?
Options regarding the future of the Village Hall and re-ordering the Church have been considered by the PC and the PCC. The PC has a quotation for bringing the hall in its current configuration up to an acceptable structural state and an assessment of potential sale value. The PCC has formed a sub group (Phil Bradley, Phil Winfield, Keith Bowen and Stuart Dagnall) and have reviewed previous re-ordering proposals, drawn up a list of church requirements, identified next steps, and propose to visit the church in Farnham where a similar re-ordering has been carried out. A PC/PCC meeting to discuss progress has been arranged for 12 May.

Church finances are currently stable but not buoyant with some expenditure pending (maintenance works etc).
What are the recent positives/successes?
Three participants on the Alpha course have now joined the weekly Latton Fellowship group.

A positive APCM was held with an increased electoral roll and a new member of the PCC.
Compiled by:  Ian G Wharton   Church:  All Saints   The Leigh  
What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? (events, changes in people, services, church repairs etc)
5th April Easter service was well attended, 35 persons including 8 children who enjoyed an Easter egg hunt.

13th April the APCM was held and the PCC has the addition of Anthony Beechey

27th April the burial of Barbara Mary Read took place.
What has been a concern for your church?  
The maintenance of the Church and ancillary work. 
What are the recent positives/successes?  
The attendance at the Easter service.  

The first J. A. M. session due to take place in May.  
What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?
The Village party schedule for Sunday 7th June.   
 Compiled by:   Linda Tuck  Church:  Holy Cross, Ashton Keynes
What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? (events, changes in people, services, church repairs etc)
The Easter services were well attended especially the family service with plenty of children for the Easter egg hunt.

The resurfacing of the car park has at long last been completed.  Many thanks to Jenny and Ernie Tidmarsh for their perseverance with this.  

We have had an interim supplementary inspection of the fabric of the church with the purpose of applying for Heritage Lottery Funding for some of our most immediate repair work.

Completion of new kneeler in Lady Chapel in memory of Edna Hill.

What has been a concern for your church?
Concerns for maintaining and growing our congregations continues.  

Concerns for maintaining our finances. These are currently stable but we will need to do some serious fund-raising in order to maintain the fabric of the church.
What are the recent positives/successes?
Open the Book in school is continuing to be very well received and the team has grown which enables these assemblies to take place more often.

Messy Church continues to thrive.
What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?
We are aiming to submit an application for Heritage Lottery Funding for repair work and to improve our lighting in the very near future.

Possibly we will run Pentecost Experience for the school in early June

A weekend celebrating baptisms and weddings at Holy Cross W/E of July 12th organised by Friends of Holy Cross. 
